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DATES TO ADD TO YOUR CALENDAR 
 

Tue-Thu 15-17th  NAPLAN - Year 3,5 & 7’s 

Fri 18th May  Walk Safely to School Day 

Wed 30th May GC Training 5.30pm 

Mon-Tue 4-5th June External School Review 

Mon 11th June QUEENS BDAY HOLIDAY 

Mon 18th June Governing Council Meeting 

 

 

Dear Families 

The transition into Term 2 has been both busy 

and exciting as we move into a period of       

consolidation with the Visible Learning cycle of 

improvement. Preparing for the site review 

scheduled for 4th and 5th June is an immediate 

priority with documentation being prepared for 

the panel. During the review, there will be the 

opportunity for parents and students to meet 

with the panel to talk about learning at our  



school. Please contact the front office if you 

would like to be involved. An opt-out consent form 

for student participation is attached to this 

newsletter.   

AEDC: Every three years data about the 

development of young children is gathered 

through the Australian Early Development Census. 

Reception students are interviewed by their class 

teacher  during school time and the results are 

collated nationally. I have this week analysed the 

AEDC data for Saddleworth for 2009, 2012 and 

2015, information we use to structure classes and 

inform learning experiences. Further details 

about the survey have been sent home to families 

of students in Reception. 

Arrival at School: I understand that students 

arriving early at the school, has been an ongoing 

issue. Please note that the playground is not 

supervised until 8:30am. Any students arriving 

before this time are to be seated at the front of 

the school on the “bus bench” until 8:30am.  

Parking: Some staff will be parking their cars on 

the eastern end of the school buildings.  Please 

note this is a STAFF ONLY carpark.  The gates 

will be shut at 8.30am and reopened at 3.40pm 

for student safety. As this will allow more parking 

for drop off and pick up we ask that everyone 

abides by the safety lines out the front of the 

school and not park illegally.  

SRC: Congratulations to the students who have 

been elected to the SRC for Term 2. 

Chairperson: Ben (Yr 5) 

Treasurer:  Kalee (Yr 6) and Taneisha (Yr 1) 

Secretary:  Sonny (Yr 7) 

Publicity Officer: Ella (Yr 4) 

Assembly Announcers: George (Yr 3) Jack (Yr 2)

and Ruby (Reception) 

The students have attended lunchtime meetings 

to map out their plans for the term. Hot and cold 

milo is again available on Fridays, raising money 

for community projects. The SRC has also 

initiated the Walk Safely to School event this 

Friday. Students are invited to meet staff at the 

Library at 8:30am and then walk to school as a 

group. Please understand that the main group will 

not be waiting for late comers. Students will 

receive a sticker as they walk through the school 

gate. Bus students are invited to walk around the 

inside perimeter of the school on arrival to 

receive their sticker. Walking to school is a 

healthy lifestyle choice. 

Seasons for Growth: As advertised this program 

will commence on Thursday with the nominated 

group of JP students. Seasons for Growth helps 

students to understand grief and loss as part of 

the cycle of change that we all experience 

throughout our lives. Thank you to Chris Schmaal 

who has trained as a companion, and will be 

accompanying the students through their eight 

week journey. 

Attendance: A reminder that students are 

expected to be at school every day. I noticed the 

image below when visiting schools in the Tanami 

Desert last year, and thought the message was 

well expressed. Please consider the implications 

each time your child has a day off school. Of 

course students who are unwell need to be at 

home and this reminder does not refer to 

circumstances of genuine illness. Attendance for 

Term 2 is currently at 94%, still short of our 

target of 95%. 

Thank you to all of the families who have come 

into the school and introduced themselves. At our 

Governing Council meeting last night, it was clear 

that there is a high level of commitment from 

families and the broader community, to 

supporting our students and our school. There is 

much to be grateful for as we continue to work 

together to create the best possible learning 

environment for our students. 

 

Kind Regards 

Joyce Dinan 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NAPLAN 

NAPLAN testing is scheduled for this week, from 
Tuesday 15th to Thursday 17

th
 May. An information 

brochure was sent home on Friday for students in 
Years 3, 5 and 7.  

NAPLAN tests the sorts of skills that are essential for 
every child to progress through school and life, such 
as reading, writing, spelling, grammar and 
numeracy. It is important to remember that NAPLAN 
is not about passing or failing, but about assessing 
learning progress. At the classroom level it is one of 
a number of important tools used by teachers to 
measure student progress.  

Schools will receive NAPLAN reports for their 
students from mid-August to mid-September, 
depending on their state or territory test 
administration authority. The school will notify you 
when the reports are being sent home. The same 
report format is used for every student in Australia. 
Copies of individual student's test papers are not 
available. 

NAPLAN is designed to illustrate the range of 
student performance across the country. 

Individual student performance is shown on a 
national achievement scale for each test. The 
performance of individual students can be compared 
to the average performance of all students in 
Australia. 

NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy skills that 
students are already learning through the school 
curriculum. NAPLAN tests are constructed to give 
students an opportunity to demonstrate skills they 
have learned over time through the school 
curriculum, and NAPLAN test days should be treated 
as just another routine event on the school calendar. 
The best way you can help your child prepare for 
NAPLAN is to reassure them that NAPLAN tests are 
just one part of their school program, and to urge 
them to simply do the best they can on the day. 

All students in Years 3, 5, 7, and 9 are expected to 
participate in NAPLAN tests.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please donôt 
hesitate to contact Joyce at the school. 

 

 

 

JP News  
On the first day back at school this term, we 

looked at some of the photos from our Zoo 

Snooze at the end of last term. We glued our 

favourite photos and wrote about what we did 

there. It was lots of fun sleeping at the zoo and 

in the morning before the zoo opened we got to 

see lots of the animals being fed. If you would 

like to see the photos they are on the wall in our 

classroom. 

This term in Geography we are learning about 

maps and how to use them to help us find places. 

We had a map of the zoo and used it to find the 

different animals and the playground! 

In Maths we have been using different strategies 

to add groups. 

This term in Science we are working on the Earth 

and Space strand. The Reception and Year One 

students are learning about the weather and have 

observed the weather and how it changes. Today 

we made posters with the Year Ones choosing a 

season to make. The Year Two’s are learning 

about the earth’s resources and have identified 

natural resources in the school yard. 

In Health we have identified the things that we 

are good at and have drawn them and put them on 

out Talent Tree. We then thought of ways that 

we can use our talents to help others. 

 

 



MP News  

Maths by Jemma 
In Maths we are learning about measurement. We 

have been measuring ourselves and feathers. We 

have been measuring each other with 2 metre 

rulers.  

In Statistics and Probability we have been posing 

questions, creating surveys and recording with 

tallies. Then we have been drawing graphs to 

record this information and looking at the data to 

answer questions. The Year 4’s have been 

learning about spreadsheets and drawing graphs 

using Excel. They had to work out a spreadsheet 

where they earnt $500 for the week and what they 

could buy with it to run their household. They 

could not spend more money than they earnt.  

Technology by Kai 
In Technology we will be designing and making a 

machine that will stop the pollution in the world. 

First we have to research different types of 

pollution and list some facts, like where can it be 

found and if there is a particular type of pollution 

we want our machine to get rid of. 

We have been researching winter vegetables that 

we can grow in the garden. We had a vote on 

what we would like to grow.  We will be growing 

sweet potatoes, brussel sprouts, carrots and 

cauliflower.  

Health and PE by Ella Dixon 
In Health we were given a sheet that had little 

people with different expressions on their faces.  

We had to colour a person on how we feel at 

school and also colour a person how we feel 

playing sport.  

In PE we played “Defend the Cone”.  You have 

two cones near the basketball ring and you start 

in the middle with the ball. You can pass or 

bounce the ball and you get 3 more steps if you 
bounce the ball. You also work as a team to try to 
hit the cone for points.  On my team I had Paul, 

Kai, John, Sebastian , Indy and Madeline.                      
Spelling and Grammar by Tyson 

In Spelling the Year 2, 3’s and 4’s have been 

sorting words.  We clap the syllables to sound out 

the words. We sort them looking at the different 

combinations of sounds. We do lots of different 

activities each week with these words. The year 

4’s had to finish their grammar and write about 

their family, using paragraphs. The Year 3’s and 

2’s have been learning about homophones, words 

that sound the same and wrote lots of 

homophones on the white board. 

HASS by Zac 
In Geography we presented our assignments to 

the class. The presentations were well done. 

This week we have been learning about Civics 

and Citizenship. The Year 3’s learnt about “What 

is Democracy?” We learnt that the majority rules. 

We are lucky to live in Australia because we get 

to choose our leaders by making a vote when we 

are 18 or older. The Year 4’s learnt about “Rules 

and Laws” and the Year 5’s learnt about 

“Democracy” and how different countries have 

different rules for leadership. 

This term the Year 3’s will be doing an 

assignment on Australia’s Neighbours. I am going 

to research Fiji because I don’t know much about 

it. I want to find out what the temperature is like 

and if they snorkel much. 

English by George 
In English we have been writing expositions and 

narratives. Last week we wrote about our 

favourite sport or computer program and we had 

to convince others that it was the best. I wrote 

about a computer program called “Mimelet” that 

I like because you can jump on monsters and 

collect things. This week we wrote about a 

narrative on “Panic at the Zoo”. My narrative had 

a lion which escaped and chased 2 boys to the 

KFC.  

Spanish by Lillie 
In Spanish we played a game of Bang and also a 

colour game on the smart board. We learnt about 

the AZTEC warriors. 

Science by Paul 
We have been learning about birds’ beaks. We 

have been looking at how they eat, how they 

breathe and we looked at the wing span of an 

albatross. It’s the size of our classroom. 

 

 

                          

 



UP News  
In the 5/6/7 class we have been doing lots of 

hands on Maths investigations which really got 

our brains working. The year 5’s have been 

learning about 3D shapes and their properties and 

what their nets might look like. They were given 

the challenge of creating a net for a shape without 

looking at a shape to help them. Then they had to 

put their net together to see if it could 

successfully make their 3D shape. It took some of 

the year 5’s a couple of tries but they were able to 

correct their mistakes.  

The Year 6’s had to estimate the perimeter and 

area of their hand and foot. They then had to 

decide on a successful method to calculate the 

area and perimeter. Most students used string to 

help them find the area and square centimetre 

paper to help find the area.  

The year 7 students have been investigating the 

area of the main building in our school. As a 

group, they had to find the area of each separate 

room within the main building. Their next 

challenge is to use this information to create a 

scaled floor plan of the main building.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Websites for Learning  

 Students who find reading and writing 
difficult, often learn best when tasks are 
presented  in a structured and predictable 
way. SPELD is a not for profit organisation 
that provides advice and services for families 
and schools, to support children and adults 
with specific learning difficulties such as 
dyslexia. 

Free online resources are available at  

www.speld-sa.org.au/ 

 

These resources support students to develop 
their phonemic awareness skills, enabling 
them to hear sounds in words in sequence. 
Phonics is a basic building block of reading. 
There are links to youtube where specific 
spelling rules, for example, ñmagic eò at the 
end of words, are explained. 

SPELD has a library of resources available 
to parents from their Kensington office. 

Students who need additional practice as 
well as students who enjoy decoding can 
benefit from exploring this website. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.speld-sa.org.au/


Cross Country  

The 1st week of Term 2 we had some Year 6&7ôs represent the Burra Hub in both Football 
and Netball at Blyth.  In very wet conditions all students played well and were great       
representatives of Saddleworth Primary School.  Well done to Mikayla, Emmi, Emmerson, 
Kalee, (netball), James, Connor, Michael, Rylee, Jordan (football). 
Last Friday we also had Ben and Tait compete in the District Cross Country in Burra.  Well 
done to both boys! 
Thank you to parents for transporting students.  

Hub Football & Netball  



Pastoral Care Corner  
I hope families were able to enjoy some time on the weekend        

celebrating Mothers’ Day and enjoyed the small but loving gifts and 

gestures from their children. 

Our Value that we are exploring in the next few weeks is      

RESPONSIBILITY            

The classes have begun to discuss what it means to be responsible. We have begun with the Responsibility that we 

have to ourselves – physical health – (food and exercise), our behaviour, emotional/mental health, possessions – our 

own and our learning. We discussed the importance of not trying to blame others for our actions – instead of trying to 

have excuses, being honest and trying to make amends or solving the issue in a positive way. 

Our Seasons for Growth Program will begin this week on Thursday. 

KFC – Kids for Christ Sessions are planned for Week 5 and Week 9 this term. Our first Session 

will be on Monday 28th May 3.30pm – 4.30pm with the theme of ‘The Church’s Birthday’-

Pentecost. If you require a consent form for your child to attend, please contact the front office.  

It has been great the way everyone has welcomed Ms Dinan into our school and community. 

The children read out some lovely compliments for students and Ms Dinan at  assembly last 

week and are to be commended for their sincerity and thoughtfulness. The Gilbert Valley      

Interchurch Group will be having a ‘Welcome Afternoon Tea’ on Thursday 3.30pm at school to 

say hello. If you have been unable to meet Joyce, please come along on Thursday for a cuppa 

and a chat too!  

The Seasons for Growth Program uses the Seasons as a Metaphor for Changes in our lives. Below is a Mindfulness 

Reflection that may be interesting to read and ponder. 

Kind Regards 

Chris Schmaal 

Pastoral Care 

REFLECTION ON AUTUMN  
FROM MIND FUEL DAILY  

The season of autumn ushers in a feast for the senses, with beautiful scenery, rich scents and changing weather patterns. This time of 

the year is also ripe with wisdom; here are five key teachings of the autumn season: 

1. Radiate Beauty  

Autumn brings an abundance of colours and textures. The reds, oranges, yellows, golds and rust tones of autumn delight the senses in 

landscapes and rich sunsets, inspiring poets and visual artists.  

Take the time to radiate your own beauty and creativity to the world.  

2. Connect with Your Shadow  

After the long, bright sunlit days of summer, autumn brings earlier sunsets and longer shadows.  It³s an ideal time for introspection and 

shining the light of awareness on our own shadow parts. 

3. Let Go  

Trees willingly and naturally shed their leaves after putting on a radiant fall show of colours. Is there anything in your life that³s ready to 

be released? Enjoy the brilliance of all that has ripened and come to fruition, but be willing to let go; it will pave the way for new begin-

nings. 

4. Save for Lean Times  

Even as birds and woodland creatures are enjoying the abundance of autumn, they are also storing away portions of their autumn har-

vest and are preparing for leaner times. Enjoy the blessings of the season, but remember to plan for the future. 

5. Find Balance  

In a world of duality, balance is key. The autumn equinox signals equal amounts of night and day, serving as a reminder to find balance 

in our own lives. 

Autumn is a study in contrasts, and the result  is a rich, multi-sensory experience.  Apply these five lessons from autumn in your own 

life, and drink in the bounty of this inspiring time of year. 

 

https://www.mindfueldaily.com  

Hub Football & Netball  

https://goodgrief.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=190bd28dd6614614217581802&id=9b31c16e39&e=96e8712f74



